August 14, 2001


0545 hours
75° Fahrenheit/24° Celsius

Today we begin by cleaning and spraying the North side of the trench to help with diagnostics and identification if possible and if present of any structure features. My reasoning at this point is that stems from an idea which I began formulating yesterday about the abundance in areas of the white pebbles and their appearance and disappearance throughout the trench. This observation drives the idea (guess!?) that an arrangement of these pebbles appears to move from a Northwestern towards a Southeastern direction across the trench and reappear on the opposite bulk. This line is not very well defined and is not straight but there is enough of a pattern to raise some questions as wells as possibilities. Thus we started digging with this idea in mind. There seem to be at least two possible bands of this coloration and our efforts will be concentrated  these areas. Archaeology being about fact and evidence I must admit that looking for 5000 year old walls is a rather difficult project.

After cutting down .05 meters in the area of white pebbles where a wall might lurk but not seeing anything we go for another .05 meters cutting in he same area and .10 meters from the area of the pit and leveling from that side.

As time run out I am still unsure of any structure here, thus I have not changed Locus numbers until I can be sure of a marked difference from what I have to, what I might have. We will continue looking tomorrow.       

by: Marco A. Baldi

